
Minutes LMT Airport Review Panel 

July 27, 2023 

A quorum of LMTARP members were present including Richard Preston, Joe Menard, and 

Joanne Guiniven. 

Also present was Board of Supervisors liaison Dan Grenier and Trenton Threatened Skies (TTS) 

rep Judith Hoechner, BRRAM rep Holly Bussey and Mr. Larry Schwartz 

DISCUSSIONS 

• Discussions led to the decision to support a booth at Harvest Day in Yardley on 

September 23 but to forego participating in the LMT Community Day.  BRRAM rep asked 

for support of booth for portion of the day. 

• Discussion was held regarding the letters of support from Senators Casey and Fetterman 

and the next steps to take in obtaining their support for pushing the FAA to enforce 

NEPA laws as regards the TTN airport expansion project. 

• A review of the lawsuit progress and strategy was provide by TTS. 

• Continued vigilance by panel members was emphasized for monitoring permits being 

released by the NJ Dep for public comment. 

• A strategy for getting help from our Senators was discussed to ask that federal funds be 

withheld from the TTN project until they achieved compliance with NEPA law 

requirements. 

• There was a discussion of how to find public information about permits through the Data 

Miner System that accesses the New Jersey Register which is published every couple of 

weeks. 

• Approaches to directly monitoring pollutants downwind from the airport were 

discussed. 

• Discussions were held regarding how to inform the Overburdened Community adjacent 

to Ewing and the airport about the air pollution effects of the airport expansion. 

MOTIONS 

Motion to approve last meeting minutes approved. 


